Redevelopment Commission
January 5, 2017
Meeting Minutes

1. Opening and Roll Call

Members present: Suzanne Short, Shelley Haney, Brian Hurley and Shannon Walls
Members absent: Bryan Miller and Heather Blaudow 
Others present: Larry Longman, council liaison, Town Manager Ms. Tonya Galbraith, Planning Director Ryan Crum, Ariel Schoen, Steve Long and Erica Olson, minutes
2. Approval of November 3, 2016 Meeting Minutes 

Unable to approve due to lack of members present at last meeting.
3. Update on Winter round of Façade Grants
Members have made some initial contacts with potential grant recipients and will follow-up to let them know that the deadline for application is January 31, 2017. 

· Kinsey’s may approach the town about signage. The current sign is grandfathered and if he changes it then it falls into a different situation. 

· Robert Olson’s Input Output had been awarded a grant. Due to circumstances he’s not been able to do anything. He says he will re-apply at a later date.

· Dan Justus’ Details and Studio Sixty 7 have been completed and a check has been issued.

· Tim’s Bakery had said he was going to fill out the forms and apply. He is doing work before applying for a grant and the grants are not paid retroactively

Ms. Tonya Galbraith will update the master list to reflect completed projects and to put Input Output back on. The Commission would like to get something in the newspaper about completed projects to show other business owners that this is real. Mr. Hurley suggested that before and after photos should be required in future.
4. New Studies
· CR 600W Study is a feasibility study commissioned by the Town to help determine that if the re-alignment does not happen do we have an alternate option. The scope of the study will review existing right-of-way evidence and research and detail those findings, create some cross sections of an improved 4-lane roadway and project those over the current aerials to show how they impact the properties along that stretch and work out a cost estimate for all that. The study covers the half-mile stretch from 800N to 750N.  The deadline for the study to get back to us is January 27th. There was a study done in 2006 of the same stretch of road and we can compare the two to see if there is new thinking on it. 
· Parcel Study is a much larger study that the Town Council has authorized to be commissioned. The concept is a parcel level analysis of taxes and assessed value to take a look at where we are today, where we’re heading and where we need to be heading. It is a fiscal analysis of the Town and as we grow is the comprehensive plan a feasible way of growth. It is a snapshot of where we are and where we need to go. The requests for proposals will go out the end of this month and based on the responses it will determine if we move forward or not on the study. It would take into consideration the entire town and if we can pay for the things we want to do and if we can’t, how can we find a way to pay for them.
5. Update on HCCF CR 600 W Economic Impact Analysis
The next steering committee meeting is January 24th in Cumberland. The deadline was extended because the committee wanted to add how this will affect Hancock County and not just McCordsville and Cumberland. If any of these scenarios are built the Town would require quality-of-life items to be included. The Town, County and HEDC can all use this study as a marketing tool for site selectors and it could compliment the parcel study and the opportunity areas study. Ms. Tonya Galbraith will report back in February how the steering committee meeting went.
6. Council Liaison Report 
· John Jessup came to the meeting and indicated he’d like to get the Mt. Comfort Corridor solved this year.
· Salaries for 2017 were set forth
· Money was carried over from 2016 to pay for invoices coming due in 2017.
· Approved 2 vehicles to be purchased for the Planning and Building department.

· Fees for 2017 were updated to align us better with other municipalities

· Villages at Brookside section 12 was platted

· Discussion on the parcel study and the 600W study.

· Denied a request to the utility board for reduced or minimized sewer bills when snowbirds are not occupying their homes.

· Approved changes to the employee handbook.

· Approved another year contract with Gregg Morelock as town attorney.

· Mr. Burney brought up about getting sponsorships for maintenance to the paths around town.

· Town Council retreat to set priorities for 2017 has been set for the first weekend of February. 

7. Old Business
Ms. Short asked about the status of the economic development centric website nextstopmccordsville.org. Ninestar had set it up for us and it was never quite launched. We can’t even access it to add or change content. Should the content be added to the mccordsville.org website? Maintaining 2 websites internally is not feasible unless we hire an IT person. Ms. Walls will enquire if there is a high school student who might be willing to help us with website maintenance. Ms. Tonya Galbraith will contact Ninestar and find out about the domain names.
8. New Business 
· Meijer has a projected opening of April 18th.

· Traditions at Brookside is looking at a February opening.

· There have been no enquiries on the Ameriana Bank site.

· The Broadway Soccer Facility is still going. Mr. Toler has someone who might be interested in the parcel east of it. For the past eight years the Town has asked for an engineered master plan. This is needed before sewer can go in and it can’t be developed without sewer. 
· The Geist Area Soccer League will be using Town Park for their practices and games this year. 
· Daniel’s Vineyard does not have all their inspections completed. They had a temporary Certificate of Occupancy that expired at the end of 2016. It is unlikely they would receive another one.
9. Next Regular Meeting - February 2, 2017
10. Adjourn

Motion by Ms. Haney to adjourn.  2nd by Mr. Hurley.  Motion passes: 4/0. 

